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Workplace Outbreak in Kenora
Northwestern Health Unit (NWHU) has been informed of three new positive COVID-19 
results in Kenora who are employed at No Frills. The risk to customers is low if 
prevention measures such as physical distancing and masking were practised. 
All customers of the store over the past two weeks should monitor themselves for 
symptoms. If anyone develops symptoms of COVID-19, self-isolate immediately and 
arrange for testing. The Kenora Assessment Centre can be reached at 807-468-9861 
ext. 2483.

All close contacts of these new cases have been notified and have been told to self-
isolate. NWHU will update the public if it is determined there is an increased risk to 
the community. At this time, the highest risk of spread from these cases appears to 
be to staff at the store. No one should go to work if they have even one symptom of 
COVID-19, as attending work when unwell puts others’ lives at risk. 

The public is reminded that being near a person who is infected is what increases your 
risk of getting COVID-19. For this reason, NWHU urges the public to stay two metres 
away from others when running errands or shopping for essential items. Continue to 
practise prevention measures and to not gather with anyone you do not live with to keep 
your risk low.
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Media Contact:
Dr. Kit Young Hoon 
Medical Officer of Health 
Northwestern Health Unit 
jbegg@nwhu.on.ca
A reminder to the media that Dr. Kit Young Hoon hosts online COVID-19 media briefings every Tuesday, 1:30 pm CT 
and Friday, 10:00 am CT as well as Q&A sessions for the public every second Thursday, 1:00 pm - 2:00 pm CT. 
If you do not have a link to the media briefings, please email jbegg@nwhu.on.ca.
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